

Yiyuan Foundation of Care and Education Gießerallee 21 47877 Willich Germany

14 July 2015

Update on: ShuaiYongDeng

DearYiyuan Foundation of Care and,

I'm so delighted to write you our 2015 mid-year sponsorship letter, and I hope the stories happened toyour sponsored child/children during the past half year will make you feel the progress and movingmoments as we feel under the love and support from people of all circles including you.



Shuaiyong is going to be graduated from primary school soon in June! He will say 'goodbye' to his dear classmates and teachers, so one day he said to mom: 'Mom, I want to buy a notebook. My friends all have bought one, and they ask me to write feelings on it. I also want to ask them to write for me so that I can keep it for memory.' Mom agreed and bought one for him the next day. Shuaiyong was so happy and he immediately put it into his schoolbag. One month ago, Shuaiyong bought several silk worms home as the nature teacher asked. The teacher demanded students to learn to raise silk worms, watching them and keeping record every day. Shuaiyong was very interested. He made a box for his silk worm babies so that they could lie in there comfortably. There were mulberry trees planted around the village, so he would pick the freshest leaves for them every day. Seeing the silk worm babies eat the leaves, he would laugh happily. A week later, the babies had grown much obviously under his careful attention, which gave Shuaiyong a great sense of achievement.





Seeing the interesting or inspiring story and progress of the child, I'm sure you must be as proud of **ShuaiYong** as we do. Your love and support is indispensible for every performance he/she achieve as ithas accompanied their growing path for such a long time and it will continue. We sincerely appreciateyour devotion and may your life and work go on well.

Yours sincerely,

Emma ZOU Sponsorship Secretary

Mary DAIL また
National Sponsorship Co-ordinator